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MASS SCHEDULE 

 
Please read our bulletin and visit our website for updated information:   
 

www.holytrinityparish.org 
 
 
Church hours:  Sun. 7:30 AM-1 PM; Sat. 8 AM-6:30 PM; Mon.-Fri. 8 AM-4 PM 

 

Parish Office hours:  Monday-Friday 8:45 AM-4 PM 

 

 

 
 

http://www.holytrinityparish.org/
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https://www.eventbrite.com/e/indomitable-sacramentans-historian-talk-on-local-catholic-community-tickets-675421101697?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/indomitable-sacramentans-historian-talk-on-local-catholic-community-tickets-675421101697?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/indomitable-sacramentans-historian-talk-on-local-catholic-community-tickets-675421101697?aff=oddtdtcreator


 

For DAILY READINGS 
Please visit us @ holytrinityparish.org or 

www.usccb.org/bible/readings/071623.cfm 
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Dear Holy Trinity Family, 
 
Since the beginning of our parish, the safety and well-being of our children has been a top priority. 
As our surrounding community expands and grows, it is necessary for Holy Trinity Parish to make 
improvements that are aimed at reducing risk to people and property.  
 
Our campus was designed to be open and available for anyone wanting to participate in our many 
ministries, groups, and programs. Even the naming of our road, Tierra de Dios, (God’s Land) was 
intentional and help us encounter God through the natural beauty He created. Great effort is being 
invested in preserving this concept while also reducing potential risks, which are a natural part of an 
expanding community. Throughout this process, our parish Finance Council, Pastoral Council, Senior 
Leadership Team, and staff are regularly updated and collaborated with. 
 
In 2015, the El Dorado County Sheriff’s Office conducted a Vulnerability Study for our School 
Ministry. This was a first look at potential threats, risks, and vulnerabilities to people and property. 
Based upon that assessment, our parish staff, with the support and direction of a team of law 
enforcement professionals, developed our first emergency response plan. 
 
In April of 2019, this group became our Safety and Security Team. Since that time, they have 
offered support and counsel for reducing risk by making environmental changes, structural 
improvements, and behavioral controls. They continue to improve upon that original emergency 
response plan and provide security support at parish events. 
 
At the time of the study, our financial situation did not afford us the ability to make any 
improvements. However, we were still actively assessing and preparing. In December of 2019 and 
2020 we applied for the Cal-OES security grant. We did not receive the grant either time. 
Recognizing the need for and importance of increased security, the Safety and Security Team 
assisted me in developing a phased approach for campus security improvements.  
 
In 2020, we began meeting with professional security vendors to better understand the financial 
costs and physical limitations unique to our campus. These meetings included walking campus with 
more than a dozen law enforcement, architecture, engineering, school administration, and security 
professionals.  
 
In the summer of 2020, I also began meeting with Mr. Glen Faulkner, the newly hired Security 
Coordinator for the Diocese of Sacramento. Mr. Faulkner became very familiar with our unique 
campus, particular challenges, and intentional effort for our School Ministry to be fully woven into 
parish life. He met with a team of federal law enforcement professionals to review our site, assess 
vulnerabilities, and determine potential risks. This led us to take the initial steps of re-keying the 
entire campus, installing fourteen video cameras at the Education Center, installing key-less entry at 
frequently used spaces, and installing posts for barrier (vehicle) gates. 



In September of 2021, a Vulnerability Assessment was conducted by Glen Faulkner and in 
November of 2022 Mrs. Denise Remick, our School Ministry Principal, wrote and applied for the 
Cal-OES grant a third time. In January, 2023 we were notified that we received a grant in the 
amount of $200,000.  
 
Over the past five months we have been working to make significant improvements to security 
through the wise use of these funds. Mr. Phil Atkinson, a parishioner along with his wife Linda, was 
asked to serve as a volunteer project manager for implementing security improvements. Phil has 
professional experience assisting in projects similar to ours. 
 
We are planning to make significant improvements this summer. We realize this will impact your 
experience on campus and engagement in parish life. This has been a very challenging process and 
we are mindful of how these changes will impact each person and every family. Please understand 
that every improvement is being made after extensive consultation with a professionally 
experienced team and strives to bring minimal disturbances while providing extensive benefits for 
the safety of our community.  
 
Soon we will install electronic access controls to every building, vehicle gates at every entrance, and 
pedestrian fencing and gates at the Education Center. We will also make improvements to our 
security alarm and fire alarm systems. Future improvements will include natural-scape barriers to 
our campus and buildings, video surveillance, and parking and walkway lighting. We are hopeful that 
with these changes, we will be able to provide a safer environment for all who enjoy the many 
blessings our campus has to offer. 
 
Please see the insert in today’s bulletin with proposed fencing at the Education Center. If you have 
professional experience in law enforcement, security controls, or a similar field and would like to 
learn more about our Safety and Security Team, or if you have any questions about these 
improvements please email me directly Jeremy@holytrinityparish.org. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jeremy Youngers 
Parish Life Director 
Holy Trinity Parish 

mailto:Jeremy@holytrinityparish.org

